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MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF KIMBERLIN CREEK BAPTIST CHURCH 

AUGUST 2024 

Dear Church Family, 
 

 Thank you for being a people of prayer!  It doesn’t take long being around the Kimberlin Creek family to know 

that prayer is a priority in our “life together.”  We pour out our needs and concerns to our Heavenly Father in a regular 

basis: in times of worship, in times of study; when we gather for meals, when we gather for work.  Prayer is a normal part 

of us being the body of Christ. 

 Can we improve in our daily communications with our Lord?  I know that I am never satisfied in this vital 

discipline in my life, and I suspect many of you feel the same. 

 How can we seek to go deeper and richer in our times before our Lord’s throne of grace?  In my readings this 

week, I was reminded of the basics and wanted to share these thoughts with you all. 

 The Letter of James is full of vital directions for our Christian walk, including our prayer life.  James 5:13 speaks 

to the need for balance in our prayers: “Is anyone among you suffering?  Let him pray.  Is anyone cheerful?  Let him sing 

praise.” 

 Without question, our Lord wants us to bring our sufferings, our cares, our concerns to Him.  We are admonished 

in Philippians 4:6 to “not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let 

your requests be made known to God.”   

 What does “supplication” mean?  It’s a word that we don’t use much anymore, but it describes the fervency of our 

prayers perfectly: “the action of asking or begging for something earnestly or humbly.”  Praise God, no need of ours is so 

small to keep to ourselves.  He wants to hear it all! 

 The other half of prayer is just as vital: “Is anyone cheerful?  Let him sing praise.”  Our Lord wants us to bring 

Him our needs, but that is not the only time He wants to hear from us.  After all, we are called upon to be joyful people, 

and we have something to joyful about: “For the joy of the LORD is your strength” (Nehemiah 8:10). 

 In our prayers it is easy to focus on only the asking, only mentioning our needs and the needs of others.  Let us be 

faithful in keeping our prayer life balanced, including both supplications and praises. And as we do so, we will find our 

prayers becoming richer and deeper indeed. 

 May we be encouraged today and everyday by the fact that our Lord wants to talk with us!  No need is too slight, 

and no joy is too little as we come to our Lord’s throne of grace! 
  

With Love for You All, 
 

Pastor Tim. 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Our 4:12 Youth Ministry has had an awesome July! We had a safe and amazing trip to Rainbow Acres, we had at least 15 teens 
help with VBS in all areas of ministry and two teens went to Primary Camp as helpers. We hope you will be able to join us on 
Wednesday, July 31st for our Mission Trip debriefing! July was also very exciting because we had one teen get baptized after 
making a decision for Christ at camp and we had another teen accept Christ after our mission trip. God is doing amazing things! 
August is going to be a busy but fun month for us! Here's everything happening: 
 

 

 

2nd-4th- Camping at O’Bannon State Park 
11th- Back to School Bash 
18th- Annual Spaghetti Fundraiser  
28th- Cookout at Pastor Tyler and Leah's  
 
 

 

     Please be in prayer for all of our kids and teens this August as they all go back to school! It can be exciting to start a new school 
year, but it also can make some very nervous. We have several students starting middle school and high school and this can be very 
stressful trying to find their classes and their lockers, trying to remember their locker combination and making new friends, all 
while dealing with normal teenage struggles. They could all use your prayers and encouragement! 
 
 
 

     As the church year is coming to a close, it is time we say a huge THANK YOU! to our 4:12 Sponsors. Our Youth Ministry in the last 
year has grown and thrived. We see God working in the lives of our teens and we see their hearts wanting to know more about 
Christ. If you would like to know more about becoming a 4:12 Sponsor, please reach out to one of us at any time. We would love to 
share with you all the things God is doing in and through our youth group! 
Thank you all for your prayers and support. We pray for God's Most Gracious Blessings on each one of you.  
-Pastor Tyler and Leah  
 

 

FUTURE EVENTS 
 
 

8/31-9/2     Chrysalis Flight for teens 
9/01 Men’s Choir, 9 a.m. 
 4:12 Youth Gathering, 5-7:30 PM 
9/04 Family Meal, 5:30 PM 
 Adult Bible Study, 4:12 Youth,  

Kingdom Kids, 6:30 PM 
9/07 Homecoming Committee setting up for 

175th Homecoming: Time TBA 
9/08 Men’s Choir, 9 a.m. 

175th Homecoming, Rev. Mark 
Thompson, preaching, 10:30 a.m. 
Homecoming Picture, 12 PM 
Homecoming Meal, 12:15 PM 

9/09 CCA Revival at New Harmony, 7 PM 
9/10 CCA Revival at Hopewell, 7 PM 
9/11 CCA Revival at Coffee Creek, 7 PM 
 Youth meet at 6 PM 
9/12 CCA Revival at Commiskey, 7 PM 
9/13 CCA Revival at New Providence 7PM 
9/14 FLC in use, 1-6 PM. Becky Stainbrook 
9/15 Trustees Mtg., 11:45 a.m. 
 Deacon’s Mtg., 12 PM 
 4:12 Youth Gathering, 12-7 PM 
9/18 Family Meal, 5:30 PM 
9/18 Business Meeting, 4:12 Youth,  

Kingdom Kids, 6:30 PM 
9/20 FLC in use, 9 am-12 PM (CoMBaT) 

Shared Blessings, 10 am-2 PM 
     Larry McNeely/Roxana Wilson wedding, 4 PM 
9/22 CoMBaT Fish Fry, 12-2 PM 
9/24 October Newsletter Articles Due 
9/25 Family Meal, 5:30 PM 
 Adult Bible Study, 4:12 Youth,  
9/27-28    Region Biennial Mtg. at Muncie 1st 
9/28 FLC in use, 10a-6P (Darlene Littlepage) 
9/29 Concert Under the Stars at Camp, 5 PM 

 

1 Timothy 4:12 
 

Don’t let anyone look down on you because 
you are young, but set an example for the 

believers in speech, in life, in love, in faith and 
in purity. 

 

 

       We've seen a lot of changes within the world in which we live.    
It seems as though we are going through a rough storm as a 
nation. We seem to be divided on each side no matter the topic 
these days. As a Christian it is very easy to take our eyes off the 
calling and focus on the turmoil around us. As I thought about 
that I thought about a story in Mark chapter 6. It's the story of 
Jesus feeding the five thousand. The disciples had just seen a 
great miracle and had just enjoyed an awesome all they could 
eat dinner of fish and chips. It would seem everything was great 
but then Mark tells us in Mark 6:45-48 NET Immediately Jesus 
made his disciples get into the boat and go on ahead to the other 
side, to Bethsaida, while he dispersed the crowd. [46] After 
saying goodbye to them, he went to the mountain to pray. [47] 
When evening came, the boat was in the middle of the sea and he 
was alone on the land. [48] He saw them straining at the oars, 
because the wind was against them. Sometimes in our lives 
things are going awesome and we can feel God's presence and 
blessings in our lives, and then it seems like God leads us 
straight into a hard time, much like we are facing now, and we 
feel battered and it seems that no matter how hard we try we 
can't make any progress. Just remember that Jesus is praying for 
us just as he was for his disciples, and in the midst of our storm 
and all of our shortcomings, he's looking down and sees us 
struggling along. I'm so glad that when it seems we can't go on 
and the storms of life are beating us up, as long as we keep our 
trust in him that Jesus will come walking on the water of life's 
troubled sea. So remember that when the billows round you roll 
and the boisterous winds of Satan may blow we can be kept in 
the hollow of His hand we can rest assured in His plan, and what 
a comfort just to know that our Lord is in control in the midst of 
it all. Perry Stainbrook 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Senior Pastor . . . . . . .  Rev. Timothy Mohon 
Cell Phone:   812-722-7612 

timohon@yahoo.com 
Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 9 a.m.-12 PM 

Youth Pastor . . . . . . . . . . Pastor Tyler Griffin 
Cell Phone:  812-595-3278 
tylergriffin674@gmail.com 

Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Judy Peacock 
Cell Phone: 812-595-1839 

Newsletter Editor . . . . . . . . . Judy Peacock 
judy_peacock@yahoo.com 

Deacons Chair . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jeff Riley 
Cell Phone: 502-472-3939 

Trustees Chair. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jim Fields 
Cell Phone: 812-820-5702 

CoMBaT Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jeff Riley  
Cell Phone: 502-472-3939 

S.S. Superintendent . . . . . . . . . . Sherri Joyce 
Cell Phone: 812-820-3796 

Children Chair. . . . . . . . . . . . Angie Avendano 
Cell Phone: 812-207-3262 

***************************************************** 

Church Office . . . . . . . . (812) 889-2428 
 

Website address for the church 
www.kimberlincreek.com 

 

Email address for the church 
kimberlincreek@outlook.com 

 

Mailing Address: 
4756 E. St. Rd. 356, Scottsburg, IN 47170 

 

Church Secretary Office Hours: 
Tues., Thurs., Fri. 10 a.m.-3 p.m.: times do vary. 

***************************************************** 

STEWARDSHIP & ATTENDANCE 
 
 

              SS          MW          OFFERING 
 

     June 30       37            94          $    2,900.00 
     July     7       31            99          $    2,350.00 
     July  14       39   97          $    4,600.00 
     July  21       32         128          $    2,600.00             
 

     4 Wk. Total Received            $  12,450.00 
     4 Wk. Total Needed               $  15,972.00 
     5 Wk. Rec. Last Month          $  15,000.00 
 
 
 

      2023-2024 YTD needed:  $187,671.00 
       2023-2024 received:        $153,600.00 

 
 

(September 1, 2023-July 21, 2024) 
 

 

***************************************************** 
WEDNESDAY NIGHT ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

     July                                  03        10        17        24          
 
 

     Meal                  Fair      32       VBS     29     
 

                        Adult Bible Study      -0-         18        -0-         9 
    4:12 Youth                  -0-         15        -0-      14 
    Kingdom Kids             -0-         14        -0-       11 
   

    Totals                  -0-        47         -0-       34 
 

    Avgs:      Meal - 30     ABS - 13     Youth – 15 
 
 

          KKids - 12       Total - 40 
 

 

 HOST:  KIMBERLIN CREEK BAPTIST CHURCH 

 WHAT: RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE  

 WHEN: TUESDAY, AUGUST 6TH  

 TIME:  1:00 – 6:00 PM 

 WHERE: FAMILY LIFE CENTER 

 WHO: YOU!! PLEASE COME AND GIVE AND HELP 
SAVE A LIFE OF SOMEONE WHO NEEDS YOUR 
LIFEGIVING BLOOD. IT MIGHT EVEN BE 
SOMEONE YOU KNOW!! 

 

 

 

************************************************************************************* 
 

MEN’S CHOIR PRACTICE 
 

In preparation for the next 175th special Sunday on 
August 18th when Rev. Greg Huguley will be here to  

preach the Men’s Choir will be practicing at 9 a.m. on  
August 4th, 11th, and 18th. Then in preparation for our  

175th Homecoming the Men’s Choir will again be  
practicing on August 25th, September 1st & 8th at 9 a.m.  

All men are encouraged to take part in this special event. 
 

 

************************************************************************************* 
 

FAMILY PICNIC 
 
 
 
 

On Sunday, August 4th at 4:00 PM, the Coffee Creek  
American Baptist Men’s Association will have their  

Annual Family Picnic at the Austin Town Park Shelter  
House. They will be providing the meat and paper  

products for this event. Everyone in the CCA is invited to  
attend. Please bring a covered dish or two to share with  

the group. This is always fun time with all our CCA  
churches. Plan now to come and meet others in our  

association. 
 
 

************************************************************************************* 
 

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING 
 

On Wednesday, August 14th we will have our annual  
Meeting where we will be voting on new church officers  

and a new church budget. All church members are  
encouraged to be at this meeting. It is your responsibility  

to vote on any and all changes.   
 
 

************************************************************************************** 
 

SHARED BLESSINGS 
 

 
 

 

Shared Blessings will be open on Saturday, August 17th  
from 10 a.m.-2 PM. And as always, Susan Kloke could use  
your help. A lot of you and others have dropped off a lot  

clothing that needs to be separated and hung up on  
hangers and this takes a lot of time. Please consider be  

there to help with this task. I know Susan would  
appreciate any and all help that she gets. 

 

 

************************************************************************************** 
 

END OF YEAR COOKOUT 
 
 

 

 

We will have our annual Wednesday night cookout at  
Pastor Tyler & Leah’s house, 453 W. Walnut St. in  

Scottsburg on August 28 at 6 PM. The church will provide  
the meat but please sign up to bring a side dish from the list  

on the church bulletin board. Also, some chairs are  
provided but it would be a good idea to bring your own.  

 
 
 

 

mailto:judy_peacock@yahoo.com
http://www.kimberlincreek.com/


 

 

 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD MONTHLY DONATIONS 
NEEDED FOR AT LEAST 150 SHOE BOXES 

 

AUGUST:         1800 SMALL ERASERS & 150 CRAYONS (24 COUNT) 
SEPTEMBER:   150 COLORED PENCILS & 150 GLUE STICKS        
OCTOBER:       SCHOOL SUPPLIES (ANY OF THE ABOVE) 
NOVEMBER:   150 SMALL PAPER TABLETS             DECEMBER:    750 SMALL TOYS    
JANUARY:       300 COMBS & 300 WASHCLOTHS   FEBRUARY:     300 TOOTHBRUSHES                            
MARCH:          150 BAR SOAP            APRIL:              150 ACTIVITY BOOKS                             
MAY:                750 SMALL TOYS & 150 ACITVITY BOOKS 
JUNE:               1800 PENCILS & 750 PENS         
JULY:           150 BIG PENCIL SHARPENERS & 150 BIG ERASERS       
 

 Items may be brought during the month listed or anytime you 
have something available. They can be put in the box under the 
communion table in the sanctuary. 
************************************************************************************************************************************ 

 

Hello Church,   
 
 

We pray this finds you doing well. At the time of this writing, Pastor 
Tyler, 4 Kingdom Kids and 2 Youth and I have just returned from Primary 

Camp. Our Camp season is over for this year however we are looking 
forward to next year. Next year's theme is "Mountain Mover." If you want 

to hear about Camp, please ask us about it. I'll post pictures on our 
bulletin board very soon.  

 

 
 

 

We hope you, your family and friends will join us for our annual Back to 
School Bash on Sunday, August 11th from 2pm-5pm. There will be FREE 
food, games, bouncy houses and school supplies. It will be a fun event for 

the whole family.  
 

 
 

 

Over the next year Kingdom Kids will be discussing some pretty big 
topics. We asked them what they wanted to learn more about, and boy 

they didn't hold back. Some of the things they want to learn more about 
are: the Crucifixion and the Resurrection, Heaven, the Parables, prayer, 

Books of the Bible and a more in depth study of the 7 C's of History. 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for sharing your children with us. We always have room for 
more friends. We greatly appreciate your prayers, love and support.  

 

 
 

 

God bless you and lots of love, Ms. Angie A., Ms. Rita, and Ms. Malina  

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS  
& ANNIVERSARIES 

 

1 Clarence & Diana Marshall, 1985 

2 Mark McNeely, Kevin Cole 

3 Karen Middleton 

4 Joe & Ruth Wilson, 2018 

  4 Ethan Hill 

  6 Marcus Amos 

7 Donald Brock, Sydney Middleton 

  8 Jacob & Katie Petty, 2009 

  8 Joann Morrison, Jacob Nowlin  

  9 Gavin Sebastian, Kallen Nowlin 

10 Edna McKinney, Kathy Satterwhite, 
Tim Lucas 

12 Melissa McNeely 

13 Wilma Brock 

14 James & Mary Williams, 1996 

14 Philip Hatcher, Maverick Tscheulin 

15 Diana Marshall, Sherri Joyce, Dennis 
Yount 

16 Devon Stone 

17 Bryan & Becky Scott, 1996 

17 Tracey Bixler 

18 Krista Keach 

19 Ben Kloke 

24 Jay Griffin 

25 Betty Kennedy 

26 Cynthia ‘Sis’ Floyd, Mya Gibson, 
Aubrey Jackson 

27 Nicholas Fortner 

29 Doug & Carla Gross, 1977 

29 Tammy Mace, Sherry McNeely, 
Shawn Sands 

30 Leah Bower, Megan Cherry 

 
 
 
  

 

 

Mark 10:14-15 
When Jesus saw this, he was indignant.   He said to 

them, “Let the little children come to me, and do not 
hinder them, for the kingdom of God belongs to 

such as these. I tell you the truth, anyone who will 
not receive the kingdom of God like a little child will 

never enter it. 

 
 


